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An Active Learning Trust Academy 

Isle of Ely/Chesterton Primary School
Learning, Growing, Achieving Together

LOCAL GOVERNING BODY

MINUTES OF MEETING

Tuesday 12th December 2018
PRESENT:







Bryony Surtees




Kate Yeoman
Marion Lloyd




Tim Gingell 





Stephen Dove




Annabel Charles





David Monk
IN ATTENDANCE:

Jessica Smith (Key Stage 1 Lead, Chesterton)
	Item
	Agenda Item
	Action

	1
	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies were received from Kirsten Marriott, Stephanie Peachy and Allan Sanderson
Consent to absence was agreed. 

	

	2
	DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY AND NOT PECUNIARY INTEREST 

None recorded 

All Governors need to complete the pecuniary interest form. 


	

	3
	CHAIRS ACTION 

There were no Chair’s actions to report at this time.


	

	4
	MINUTES
All matters arising from the minutes are to be discussed at this meeting
The minutes of the meeting held on 6th November were approved


	

	5
	RESTRUCTURED GOVERNING BODY
QUESTION (TG) With the EHT leave, will this affect the newly merged Governing Body?  Both Chesterton and Isle of Ely will in the future have a Head teacher and a Deputy Head teacher but the expectation from the Trust is that the Governing Body structure will remain the same.

QUESTION (TG) Will there still be an Executive Head teacher?  No, two Head teachers and two Deputy Head teachers.

ML explained that a Deputy Head teacher had been appointed at IOE and the dates have been set to advertise and appoint a Head teacher at IOE.

DM explained that it would be viewed positively by the community and stated that this should be communicated to the parents as soon as possible.

ML explained that they should look at what a joint Governing Body can add to the schools, e.g. looking at the data side by side.

QUESTIONS (TG) Can the budgets sustain a Head teacher at each school?  ML explained that the ALT SLT have looked at this and confirmed that the schools can.  She went onto explain that the Deputy Head teachers will have a substantial teaching commitment.
	

	6
6.1.

6.2.
	 SAFEGUARDING
DSL, Kate Yeoman went through the safeguarding training for the Governors.

QUESTION (AC) How much is the workload?  KY explained that safeguarding formed a significant part of her role and she spent a significant amount of time each week on safeguarding and child protection.

QUESTION (AC) How do we teach e-safety?  E-safety is taught through discrete and indiscrete lessons at school.  How do we inform parents?  We hold annual e-safety awareness evenings and sessions.  We have held parent share sessions where the parents come in and learnt with their child and then KY discusses e-safety with the parents.  This session is not always well attended

QUESTION (AC) What about phones in school?  We currently do not allow any child to bring a phone into school.  This may change next year when we have Year 6 pupils who may be walking home by themselves.  However, they will be kept securely in the office and not allowed during the day.  All adults’ phones have to be kept in the staff room.

Governors noted the Safeguarding Governor’s visit by Ian Murray.
	

	7
7.1

7.2.

7.3.
	ACADEMY IMPROVEMENT 

SEF

Governors had been presented with the SEF for both schools

QUESTION (TG) Why is the PP % different at different times?  That is due to the children who leave the school or other children become eligible.

Governors explained that is was good to see the contrast between the schools

QUESTION (TG) What percentage of children come from the nurseries on site?  The nursery on site at Chesterton is a private day care provider and not part of the school.  75% of the children came from Chestnuts nursery.  At Ely, Little Elvers, is part of the school, and approximately 40% of the Reception intake had attended Little Elvers Nursery.
REPORT FROM KEY STAGE 1 LEADERS
Mrs Smith discussed her monitoring report with Governors.

QUESTION (TG) How do you support EAL children?  Mrs Smith explained that the teachers carry out pre teaching and go through much of the vocabulary needed for the next week.  Pre teaching packs are also sent home to support the learning at home.

QUESTION (TG) How much time do you have to monitor your Key Stage?  Mrs Smith explained that she has one day per month to monitor her key stage and this then filters into our monthly management meetings

The Key Stage 1 Report from IOE will be carried over to the next meeting.
GOVERNOR VISITS

A Governor visit from AC with regards to attendance was presented to the Governors.  AC explained that attendance is a complex and difficult thing and it creates a significant workload for the staff.  She also said that the friction between need for good attendance and being firm about this with the aims and ethos of the school to develop an inclusive relationship.
QUESTION (ML) How can we support the school with attendance?  AC explained that clarity was needed on the website.  Involve the parents in meeting the targets, being positive about attendance.  She felt a nudge approach may work and keep review the impact with the parents and children.  KY agreed to discuss attendance at the next Parents’ Council.

ML thanked AC for her work, she felt she had done a splendid job.

QUESTION (ML) Should be publish the report?  KY felt that the key messages may be completed missed and we need to get the message out there that good attendance is for progress, health and wellbeing. KY agreed to share bits of the report with the Parents’ Council.

QUESTION (TG) Do we record the number of letters we send out?  KY explained that all attendance letters and minutes of meetings etc were recorded and kept.

	

	8
	HEALTH AND SAFETY REVIEW
BS explained that the report had not been received and so will add this to the next agenda

	

	9
	EDUCATIONAL VISITS
BS explained that the Year 4/5 teachers have planned to take the children on a two night residential to Bushcraft (just outside Kettering) and are seeking Governor approval for the trip.

QUESTION (TG) What about the families who cannot afford to pay for the trip?  BS explained that the cost was very reasonable, £150, and that the school would pay for the full cost of the trip for all Pupils eligible for Pupil Premium and the school would also support families who came and asked for support.

The governors approved the trip.

	

	10
	Governor Training

Nothing was identified at this time.

	

	11
	Any Other Business

BS explained there was a big emphasis on Teachers’ workload and that the Government had issued a toolkit for schools to use.

QUESTION (AC) What are the schools doing to support teachers’ workload?

BS explained that they had used the toolkits and in particular sent out a questionnaire.  Following that the schools have introduced measures to reduce the teachers’ workload which has been meet favourably, e.g. only having one assessment deadline per term, reducing and slim lining the information for SIM meetings, displays only have to be changed once per term and reducing the number of meetings per term.
	

	12
	Dates of Future Meetings – to confirm the date of the next meeting.  

Tuesday 15th January: data, FFT and ASP @ IOE
Wednesday 6th March @ IOE
Tuesday 30th April 

Wednesday 9th July 
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